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It’s Our Grand OpeningPrices 

slashed on 

all units 

during the 

sale

AbsolutelyBiggest Sale of theYear
At the 

‘ALL NEW HERL CHEVROLET-BUICK’
Herl Chevrolet-Buick Co. would like to invite everybody to our 

Grand Opening Memorial weekend sales and service extravaganza 
Thursday, May 22 thru Saturday, May 24, 8 AM to 5 PM daily

 During this gigantic Grand Opening and celebrating our 48th year in 
Goodland, we will offer over 100 pre-owned vehicles at special Grand 
Opening prices, plus we will match your economic stimulus refund, up to 
$1,000.00 towards your down payment. If you have already received your 
stimulus refund, and spent it, bring in proof of the amount you received, and 
will match it up to $1000.00. If for some reason you didn’t qualify for the 
Economic Stimulus Refund, we will match your down payment up to $1000 
on all eligible preowned vehicles during our Grand Opening Sale. Simply 
bring in the coupon and we will match your down payment on the preowned 
vehicle of your choice.

 Currently we can offer GM certified vehicles with interest rates begin-
ning as low as 2.9% for 48 months and 3.9% for up to 60 months on quali-
fied vehicles. See our sales staff to view over 100 new and pre-owned ve-
hicles at reduced pricing and extremely low finance rates for our huge Grand 
Opening Memorial weekend sales and service extravaganza, May 22-24 
(Thursday, Friday and Saturday). 
 While in the dealership be sure to look over our new selection of 2008 
Chevrolet 1500, 2500, and 3500 Trucks with every available equipment 
level, and the exciting 2008 Chevrolet and Buick cars featuring the all new 
Malibu and Enclave. Many have rebates as high as $5,250 or rates as low as 
2.9%.
 Before you start on those summer travel plans, visit our new state of 
the art service department with the latest technology to fulfill your service 
needs, including all new transmission, coolant and fuel injector flushing sys-
tems for all makes and models. Also please take advantage of our $19.99 (5) 
quart oil change, plus free 100 point vehicle inspection. Also see our 
expanded parts department and spacious bookkeeping area.

All New Herl Chevrolet-Buick Co. Inc. 
2103 Enterprise Rd.   Goodland, KS   785-890-0000

E V E N T  H E A D Q U A R T E R S
Herl Chevrolet Buick Co. Inc.
Junction of Highways 24 & 27
Goodland, KS 67735

PAY TO THE 
ORDER OF

MEMO

ONE THOUSAND DOLLARS & NO/100 DOLLARS $1,000.00

MATCHING DOWN PAYMENT

CUSTOMER DOWN PAYMENT BONUS EXCLUDES NEW UNITS

AUTHORIZED SIGNATUREGOOD MAY 22ND, 23RD, 24TH 2008 ONLY

Introducing

Zach and Hannah Schiel 
would like to announce the 
arrival of their baby brother 
Joel Matthew. 

Joel was born April 14 at 
Hays Medical Center, and 
weighed 8 pounds, 9 ounces, 
and was 21 inches. 

Proud parents are Jared 
and Beth Schiel. Delighted 
grandparents are Dennis and 
Tina Schiel of Hays, formerly 
of Idalia, Colo., and Jerry and 
Collen Renk of Bismarck, 
N.D., formerly of St. Francis.

Joel Schiel

Board works on duties, resolution
By Karen Krien

karen.k@nwkansas.com
The county 911 Dispatch Board 

members were still trying to figure 
out what their duties as a board 
were when then met on Thursday, 
May 15. In the end, there was still 
no decision but it appeared that 
they would be an advisory board 
only, trying to solve problems that 
might come up in dispatch.

The city had rejected the first 
resolution prepared by the county 
attorney. The city attorney had re-
written another and the board went 
through it, taking out different 
sentences and re-wording some. 
The resolution will be corrected 
and addressed again.

Andy Beikman, chairman 
and representative for the 
commissioners, said he felt that the 
board should be an advisory board 
only. The director, Carol Gamblin, 
is hired by the commissioners as 
are the dispatchers. Mrs. Gamblin 
should prepare the budget and 
present it to the commissioners. 
This omits any need for a 911 
board financial committee. 

Mrs. Gamblin also does the 
hiring and, again, since the 
commissioners will pay the 
salary, they will approve any 
new dispatcher. Natalie Knodel, 
board member, felt that the board 
should at least be informed if there 
is a new dispatcher and who the 
person is.

Mrs. Gamblin said she 
is working on policies and 
procedures for the board. Chrissy 
Conger, Sherman County 911 
Dispatch director, was present and 
said policies and procedures are 
constantly changing.

She added that the board 
in Sherman County resolves 
any issues that come up in the 
dispatch office. She prepares the 
911 budget and presents it to the 
commissioners, and, also does the 
hiring and firing.

Mrs. Conger said that the board 
is good to have in case there are 
problems. She recommended 
that Mrs. Gamblin document 
everything.

Key to courthouse
Jim Walters, city police officer, 

ask about a key for the courthouse 
so they can enter after hours. Mr. 
Beikman said this matter had been 
addressed at the commissioners’ 
meeting earlier that day. Their 
decision had been to not give the 
police department a key because 
no one is allowed in the dispatch 
office and, the sheriff’s office is 
adjoining the dispatch office and 
often papers are left on the desks.

Mrs. Knodel, who also 
represents the St. Francis City 
Council, did not think it was right 
that the officer was not allowed in 
the dispatch room.

The matter was brought up 
about the sheriff’s office and the 
dispatch office being as “one” 
office. It was again made clear 
that the offices are two separate 
spaces. The dispatch office was 
put in that location (west of the 
sheriff’s office) because there was 
no other place to put it. There is 
a door which closes the dispatch 
room off from the sheriff’s office.

Someone asked that didn’t the 
sheriff’s officers stand at the door 
and visit with the dispatcher? 
Mrs. Gamblin said, “not to her 
knowledge — dispatchers were 
not to do that.”

Back to the matter of a key, 
Officer Walters said, you mean, if 
I get a domestic call at 2 a.m., I 
can’t come listen (to the rerun of 
the call)? 

Mrs. Gamblin said that 
dispatchers are not allowed to 
give out that information — that 
it needs to be obtained with a 
subpoena because it is considered 
confidential information. Officer 
Walters said he disagreed.

Mrs. Gamblin said that the 
dispatcher is to give the officer all 
information when they are called.

Mrs. Conger said she did give 
that information to officers when 
they were asked.

Mrs. Gamblin said a lawyer said 
she was not supposed to do that 
— that she would be liable as it is 
confidential information.

No key was given.
Tornado siren

Mrs. Knodel said J.R. 
Landenberger, St. Francis city 
superintendent, had ordered the 
equipment for the tornado siren 
and it should be installed no later 
than Friday (the day after the 
meeting).

Radio failure
Jannelle Bowers, emergency 

medical service director, asked 
the sheriff he was able to use his 
radio when in the basement of the 
hospital. She had reported at the 
last meeting that she and the other 
technicians were unable to. He 
said he was able to and wondered 

if her radio was working properly. 
They talked about a base system 

for the hospital. It was noted that, 
at one time, the hospital had a base 
system but no one knew what had 
happened to it. Mrs. Bowers will 
talk to the hospital administrator 
about it.

Weather radio
Mrs. Knodel asked Gary 

Rogers, emergency manager, if 
people are able to receive the 
NOAA (National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration) 
station. Mr. Rogers said no, that St. 

Francis is in a low spot but plans 
to install a transmitter in the very 
near future. With this capability, 
he said, people will be able to buy 
a NOAA radio to listen to when 
severe weather hits.

Volunteer assistance
George Harper, board member 

and St. Francis Fire Chief, said 
the firemen are volunteer and 
almost all have jobs that they 
leave when they are called. He 
said they are always willing to 
help whenever needed but, he 
asked that the emergency medical 

technicians need help, they call 
the law enforcement to assist. If 
they are unable to help, then call 
the firemen. Mrs. Bowers said she 
would keep this in mind.

Next meeting
The next meeting is set for 7 

p.m. on Thursday, May 29, in 
the commissioners’ room in the 
courthouse.

Joel Schiel
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